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February 2017 
 
 

Thursday 2nd 
Year 7 Parents Evening  

4.00pm - 7.00pm 

 

Thursday 9th 
Head Girl and Boy Election Day 

 

Friday 10th 
Joint Buxton Voices meeting 

 
 

Half Term  
Monday 13th to Friday17th 

February 
 
 

Thursday 23rd  
Buxton School Award Ceremony 

Walthamstow Town hall 

 

March 2017 
 
 

Thursday 16th 
Year 8 Parents Evening  

4.00pm - 7.00pm 
 
 

Thursday 30th 
Year 11 Parents Evening  

4.00pm - 7.00pm 
 
 

Friday 31st 
Last day of Term 

Our  ‘Artist of the week’ for  

next week is Fausta in 8W. 

 

She has finished her fantastic me 

portrait for homework. 

 

Come and have a look at the 

drawing which is on display in 

T22 and speak to the art 

department about getting 

involved. Win a prize and feature 

in a weekly art bulletin. 

Stem Club 
resumed last Wednesday. We 

meet  e ve r y  Wedne sday 

lunchtime in G26 and our topics 

this term will be Earthquakes and 

Volcanoes. 

Pupils will try out some simple 

experiments and look at how 

buildings could be made safer in 

affected areas. 

Today we looked at whether the 

shape of a column can affect 

their strength. Pupils all agreed 

that a cylindrical shape can bear 

more weight. 

Mathematician of the Week 

Our ‘Mathematician of the week’ is Andreea 

Baltag 8T! 

She has been awarded this for solving higher 

order Mathematics problems. Solving these 

problems requires mathematical skills such 

as working systematically, pattern spotting, 

reasoning logically, visualising, conjecturing, 

generalising and proving. 

Come and have a look in the Mathematics 

corridor or speak to the Mathematics 

Department about getting involved. Win a 

prize and certificate!   

http://walthamforest.childrensservicedirectory.org.uk/kb5/walthamforest/fsd/advice.page?id=okQxJtv4kMw&=


TRUANCY CALL 
 

0845 225 0319 
 

Please save the above number 

 

Truancy calls are sent to parents/

carers when your child is not in 

school and we have no reason 

recorded for their absence. 

 

All Truancy calls should be 

responded to promptly. 

 

We are aware that parents have 

not been able to hear the message 

fully, therefore, please see below: 

 

Truancy call message: 

 

Good morning/afternoon, This is a 

personal call from Buxton School 

for the following parent (your 

name will be given) Press 1 if you 

are this person, if you are not this 

person, transfer this call to them, 

or press 2 to disconnect this call. 

 

Option 1 says: At registration 

today, your child (name) was 

marked as absent from school 

 

If you are aware of the absence 

please press 1 

 

If you are not aware of the 

absence, press 2 to speak to 

someone at the school. 

 

Option 1 – please give a reason 

for your child’s absence and 

the day you expect them to 

return to school.  If you do not 

give a reason you will be called 

again. Please leave your 

message after the tone and 

press 0 when you have 

finished.  

 

You must remember to press 

0 when you have left your 

message. 

 

Thank you, your school will now be 

notified for the reason for your 

child’s absence today. 

 

Option 2 says: This call is 

connected through to the school – 

if no one picks up the call after 5 

rings, the caller is asked to leave a 

message. 

 

We hope you find this information 

helpful, if not, please let us know. 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/buxton-extra-grow-draw-play-feb-half-term-2017-tickets-31058809736?aff=erelpanelorg
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/buxton-extra-grow-draw-play-feb-half-term-2017-tickets-31058809736?aff=erelpanelorg


Our annual Presentation Evening - Award Ceremony is back with a bang this year at the Walthamstow Town Hall Assembly 

Hall. We will be celebrating academic achievement of students handpicked by their teachers, Heads of Year and curriculum 

leaders. We will also be presenting awards to our Duke Of Edinburgh's Award students and our amazing Prefects and Junior 

Leadership Teams. Councillor Sally Littlejohn will be our special guest speaker for the evening and there will be some guest 

performances by some talented students.  
 

If your child has been selected for an award or your child is performing please book and reserve your places here to make 

sure you get a seat and a great view. At the end of the Award Ceremony Miss Wheeler will be announcing who has won the 

coveted Head Teachers Award 2017.  
 

Students need to come in school uniform. 
 

https://buxtonschoolawardceremony2017.eventbrite.co.uk 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE  
 

Striving to Do Better – Together we can Achieve More 
 

Buxton School is having a drive on School Attendance and Punctuality this term.  The aim is that all children attend school daily and on 

time.  Research has proven that when children attend regularly they have a greater expectancy of achieving their targets and they also attain 
higher grades.  We are urging all parents and carers to ensure that their child attends regularly and on time.  
 

Below are some statistics which we hope will make you think about the impact of your child’s attendance and punctuality. 
 

80% attendance over a year = 8 weeks absent from school 

90% attendance over a year = 4 weeks absent from school 

10 minutes late daily = 6 days lost in a year 

30 minutes late daily = 18 days lost in a year 
 

Remember that if your child is absent we ask you to contact us on the first day of absence providing the reason.  Should your child be 

absent for three or more consecutive days, you may be asked provide us with medical or other relevant evidence. 
 

We work closely with the Education Welfare Officer and where necessary, when a child’s attendance is considered to be a serious risk of 

them under achieving (under 90% attendance) we will refer your child to the Education Welfare Officer  who can advise on different 
strategies to help your child to achieve better attendance and therefore better results.   
 

One final word from us:- 
 

If a child’s attendance for a year is approximately 80%, over a 5 year period this is 

equivalent to a whole year’s absence.   
 

Please encourage your child to attend school daily and punctually. If you have any queries or concerns please contact either Ms Preston 

(Secondary) or Mrs Collins (Primary) 
 

Thank you 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/buxton-school-presentation-evening-award-ceremony-tickets-31181332204
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/buxton-school-presentation-evening-award-ceremony-tickets-31181332204
https://buxtonschoolawardceremony2017.eventbrite.co.uk


Attendance in Primary School 

last week was above the  School 

TARGET OF 96% 

 96.1% 

 

 

 

Let us aim to get at least 

98% 
Well done everyone we achieved a 

higher attendance than the same 

period last year which was 95.6% 

 
Striving to Do Better – 

Together we can Achieve More 

Top Classes for Attendance for 

week ending Friday, 13 January 2017 

 

2TH – 99.2%  

4TJ – 98.9% 

3GA – 98.7% 

1WD and 6WP – 98.6% 

2CH and 1CB – 98.5% 

EXCELLENT NEWS 

 

TOP Year Group was Year 1 

 

WELL DONE EVERYONE 

17 Classes achieved over the School 

Target of 96% 
 

Striving to Do Better – Together 

we can Achieve More 

PE took Buxton Dance company to a Step into dance event Saturday 14th January at 

Stratford Circus, East London. Here are some pics from the event below.  
 

The students had a great time, watching breaking battles, taking part in free funk styles, 

street dance workshops led by 

professional dancers and joining in on 

the mixed styles solo  freestyle throw 
down. We where extremely proud of 

Andreea Baltag (8T) and Natalia 

Katsampouni (7G) for being brave and 

joining the other students from London 

and Essex schools on stage for their 

freestyle solo. Rowdy, the event host 

said "wow beautiful" as Natalia took 

over the dance floor.  
  

The event was a celebration day for all our street dancers as they battled it out in the 

circles. With a live DJ, MC and top judges from the UK street dance scene, it was an 

energetic day bringing together experienced battlers and those trying it out for the first time. 

The day also included free workshops in the following four genres: breaking, street dance, 

inclusive and funk styles. 
 

Buxton Dance are now starting to prepare for Step into Dance Spring Sharing. The Spring 

Sharings are our annual series of regional performance events. These events are hosted by 

schools on the programme and are a great chance for our dancers to share what they've 

been working on with friends and family. Groups will be selected at the event to audition for 

our end of year celebration of youth dance, Step LIVE! at the Royal Festival Hall in London! 
 

We are calling out for those who love to dance and would like to be a part of the amazing 

performance opportunities we offer only with Step into Dance.  

Join Buxton Dance 

company every Monday 

at  3 .15 -  4 .15pm. 

Previous dance skills 

desirable. If you can 

break dance or have 

strong gymnastic skills 

WE NEED YOU!! AND 

the class is FREE!!  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/brilliant-bears-holiday-child-care-1-week-13th-feb-2017-17th-feb-2017-tickets-31058450662?ref=ecal

